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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 1353 requires all law enforcement agencies in the state to have 25% of its full-time employed 

peace officers to receive trained in crisis intervention by November 1, 2023. Such training shall 

be offered by the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services.  The Council on 

Law Enforcement Education Training is directed by the measure to offer at least 4 hours of crisis 

intervention training in its basic training courses for law enforcement certification. Officer must 

receive at least 1 hour of crises intervention training for continuing education beginning January 

1, 2021. 

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’21 Impact: None 

 

Full Year Impact: None 

 

Introduced– Requires all law enforcement agencies to have 25% of their full-time CLEET 

certified peace officers to receive crisis intervention training as provided by ODMHSAS, by 

Nov. 1, 2023. Adds mandatory 1-hour on crisis intervention to continuing law enforcement 

training for active reserve peace officers. Adds a minimum of 4-hours of education and training 

on crisis intervention to required basic training courses for law enforcement certification. 

DMHSAS already provides this training free of charge around the state, several times a year. 

 

Prepared by: Fiscal Staff 

  


